
    

 

 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Week Commencing: Monday 21 February 2022 

 

VISIT FROM DR BEN SPENCER, MP 

On Tuesday 22 February, we were delighted to welcome Dr Ben Spencer, 

MP for Runnymede and Weybridge to Fullbrook & Fullbrook 6 for a visit 

of the school.  

The tour started with the school’s breakfast catch up club which is 

supporting some of our most vulnerable students to catch up on lost 

learning due to the pandemic, then moved on to viewing the new wall 

art along the main corridor before meeting some of the Student Voice 

to hear about why the wall art project was important, and the fundraising 

efforts that have started to help make the next phase happen.  

Next stop was Fullbrook 6, where Mr Clouston showed Dr Spencer the 

exciting plans for our sixth form extension, and how this development 

will benefit students moving forward. The final part of the tour allowed 

Dr Spencer to hear about the vital work that The Hub is doing to 

support students with emotional, social and mental health needs. 

See page 4 for photos from Dr Spencer’s visit and to read his kind 

words following his visit. 

“Friendship with ones self is all important, because 

without it one cannot be friends with anyone else in 

the world.” — Eleanor Roosevelt 

FULLBROOK CAREERS FAIR – BOOKING UPDATE 

Booking for the Fullbrook Careers Fair is now live, and we’re delighted to 

see so many people having already booked for this fantastic event. Please 

remember that you only need to book a ticket for any Fullbrook students 

who wish to attend. You do not need to book tickets for parents/carers. We 

are in the process of reaching out to anyone that has inadvertently done 

this, but if you are able to check your booking and either amend/cancel and 

rebook correctly we would appreciate it.  

Tickets are available to book via our Eventbrite page.  

FULLBROOK 6 

FOOTBALL TEAM 

SPONSORSHIP 

The Fullbrook 6 football team are still 

looking for a sponsor for their kit.  

Sponsorship includes: 

• Business logo alongside Fullbrook 

6 football team results in school 

newsletter sent via email to 

approximately 800 local families  

• Business logo on our social 

media platforms when we post U-18 

football results  

• Sponsor of both men's and 

women's U-18 teams 

• Ironed on business logo onto 

new men's U-18 kit 

• Two-year agreement  

If you own or work for a business 

that would be interested in 

supporting our players, email 

fullbrook6@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

to discuss this further. 

Many thanks,  

Mr Clouston & the F6 team 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/fullbrook-careers-fair-2022-registration-255109036997


    

 

'LIVING WITH COVID-19': CHANGES TO GOVERNMENT 

GUIDANCE 

After the government's announcements at the start of this week there are changes 

to COVID 19 measures between now and the start of April as restrictions are 

phased out. Please keep to the following guidance: 

 Pupils/Students and staff should attend if they are well 

 Pupils/Students and staff should stay at home if they are unwell. 

schools/settings should refuse entry to those that are symptomatic or unwell 

 Have a PCR test if you have COVID-19 symptoms and stay at home and 

avoid contact with other people if you test positive for at least 5 full days. 

Then continue to follow the guidance (tests will remain available until the end 

of March 2022) 

 Get vaccinated (if you wish to do so) 

 Let fresh air in if meeting indoors, or meet outside 

 Wear a face covering in crowded and enclosed spaces, especially where 

coming into contact with people you do not usually meet and when rates of 

transmission are high 

 Wash your hands and following advice to “Catch it, Bin it, Kill it” 

From 21 February the government has: 

 Removed the guidance for staff and students in most education and childcare 

settings to undertake twice weekly asymptomatic testing. 

From 24 February the government has: 

 Removed the legal requirement to self-isolate following a positive test.  Adults 

and children who test positive will continue to be advised to stay at home 

and avoid contact with other people for at least 5 full days and then continue 

to follow the guidance until they have received 2 negative test results on 

consecutive days. 

 No longer ask fully vaccinated close contacts and those aged under 18 to test 

daily for 7 days, and remove the legal requirement for close contacts who are 

not fully vaccinated to self-isolate. 

We will provide further information as relevant. Thank you for continuing to 

follow relevant guidance. Working together we can all stay safe and begin to 

move on with life in a less restricted way. 

MARCH READING LIST 

Tuesday 8th March is International Women's Day. We are championing this in our 

March booklist with books either written by female authors or about strong 

female characters/ women in society. The list can be found on the Reading for 

Pleasure section of the website. Tutors will be discussing these books in tutor 

time and we encourage students to explore them in the LRC. 

  

CONTACT US 

Please do not hesitate to contact us via:  

info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk    

concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk         

homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk 

 

HOMEWORK CLUB 

To book your child a space at Homework 

Club, please click here. 

 

SOCIAL MEDIA 

Click the symbols below to view the 

Fullbrook Facebook & Twitter pages or the 

Fullbrook 6 Instagram account. 

 

https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/monthly-reading-lists/
https://www.fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk/monthly-reading-lists/
mailto:info@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:concerns@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:homework@fullbrook.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/homework-club-tickets-221300785607
http://www.facebook.com/Fullbrook
http://www.twitter.com/FullbrookSchool
https://www.instagram.com/fullbrook_6/


    

 

MINI WHITEBOARD COLLECTION 

Please check your emails for a letter requesting students to return their 

whiteboard packs to school so that they can be better used as a classroom based 

resource. Students should return their whiteboard packs to their tutor on Monday 

28 February. 

WORD OF THE CYCLE 

It’s time for our next Word of the Cycle, which we’ll be incorporating into lessons 

and tutor times with students. We would be grateful if you could continue to 

support this by using the word in conversation at home.    

Empathy (noun):  the ability to understand and share the feelings of another. 

Example: With a little empathy, you will understand why I am upset. 

MFL WORD OF THE CYCLE 

Our next Modern Foreign Language (MFL) Word of the Cycle, which will be 

incorporated into MFL lessons in a similar way to our normal Word of the Cycle 

is below.  

English: Empathy - e.g. Empathy is an important part of emotional intelligence.  

French: Empathie - e.g. L'empathie est une partie importante de l'intelligence 

émotionnelle. 

Spanish: Empatía - e.g La empatía es una parte importante de la inteligencia 

emocional. 

YEAR 10 RESISTANT MATERIALS TROPHY PROJECT 

We wanted to share with you some of the work our Year 10 Resistant Materials 

students have recently produced. As part of their course they have worked on 

making aluminium trophies (see page 6) which we think you’ll agree, are 

absolutely fantastic!  

  

  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

w/c Monday 28 February Year 11 Core Mocks (week 1) 

w/c Monday 7 March Year 11 Core Mocks (week 2) 

Monday 14 March 
F6 Curriculum Evening for Year 11 (details to 

follow) 

Thursday 17 March  F6 Academic Clinic (details to follow) 

Friday 18 March  Spring Music Concert (TBC) 

Tuesday 22 March Fullbrook Careers Fair (6-9pm) 



    

 

 

DR BEN SPENCER’S VISIT TO FULLBROOK & 

FULLBROOK 6 

Here’s what Dr Spencer had to say about his visit! 

"It was great to visit the fantastic Fullbrook School and see the vitally important work the staff are doing to 

help pupils catch-up with their learning following the impact of the pandemic. Their Breakfast Club pupils 

were brimming with bright ideas at 7.45am aided by both enthusiastic teachers and dedicated canteen staff! 

It was also wonderful to hear about the inspiring science, maths and technology work at the school, 

subjects which are so important to the future of Runnymede and Weybridge, and the country as a whole. 

Pupils and staff in all our schools have faced so much disruption and uncertainty over the past two years, 

and our young people have born the heaviest load on their shoulders throughout the pandemic, but with 

the backing of amazing schools like Fullbrook and their superb teachers, their future is in great hands." 

 

 

 

 



    

 

 

 



    

 

 

 


